CITY OF CROSSGATE MEETING
THOMAS JEFFERSON UNITARIAN CHURCH ANNEX

MONDAY, DECEMBER 12, 2011

The meeting came to order at 7:01 p.m. Present at the meeting were Mayor Dan Grimm,
Commissioners Bobby Hazen, Anne Stanley Hoffman, Larry Kirschenbaum, John Lepping and
Clerk Susan Dotson.

The November minutes were approved as written, first by Commissioner Lepping and second
by Commissioner Kirschenbaum.

Approval of the Treasurer’s report was postponed until the January 2012 meeting.

Commissioner Hoffman stated she has been receiving inquiries from residents about the
proposed Veteran’s Affairs (VA) medical center, which recently announced it has selected the
Midland’s property for is new location.

The Commission commented on the Valvoline sign posted on the Kinman property, facing
Brownsboro road. The sign has since been removed.

Commissioner Kirschenbaum stated the lights at the front entrance on Warrington were out
again, he has had the lights rewired to prevent the constant outages.

Commissioner Kirschenbaum has two estimated on snow removal, he contacted three
companies but only two responded.

Nalley’s Lawn Service and Landscaping proposed :

For Salting

A flat $200.00 rate or $100.00 plus .25 cents per pound when spreading salt.
For plowing
$100.00 per truck per hour.

Nalley’s requested a $500.00 deposit for the season, and if the City did not use the
deposit money or a portion of it the funds would be refunded back to the city at the end
of the snow season.



Dwyer services also responded

For Salting

$173.70 for six bags of icemelt and labor.

For plowing

$1200.00

Commissioner Hazen made a motion to contract with Nalley’s Lawn Service and Landscaping
pending verification that the price quoted is guaranteed, Commissioner Hoffman second, all
agreed.

Per Commissioner Lepping, he straighten up the city street sign near the Crossgate entrance, he
suggest the city start looking for replacement signs this spring, the signs are showing some
ware. The Commission agreed

MIDLANDS

Mayor Grimm informed the Commission of the latest information available concerning the
proposed Veteran’s Affairs (VA) medical center.

Per Mayor Grimm, he has contacted Kentucky Department of Transportation, Congressmen
Yarmuth, and Governor Beshear concerning the (VA) medical center and they were non
responsive. Mayor Grimm did state he found out the (VA) has hired a local traffic engineer.

Mayor Grimm will be having a meeting concerning the (VA) medical center with Representative
DeWeese and Councilman Fleming.

There will be a meeting at Ballard High School Thursday December 15" concerning the
interchange off the Watterson expressway. The situation is very fluid and no further
information is available at this time.

The City of Northfield is considering forming a committee with the City of Crossgate concerning
the (VA) medical center. Mayor Grimm suggested the City create a super Committee and step
back and look at the area from a larger perspective. Some of the committee responsibilities will
be as fallows.

TRAFFIC SOCIAL/RESIDENTAL LEGAL POLITICAL
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The Commission will try to recruit people they know to work on the committee with
background in these areas, the names will then be sent to Mayor Grimm for review. Also
interested residents can contact the Mayor.

Adjourned at 8:28 p.m. First by Commissioner Hazen and second by Commissioner
Kirschenbaum



